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A letter from our Minister  

 
 
 
 
 

Dear Friends,   
 

Common Faith 
 

When discussing the things we hold in common with other  

Christians, it may seem strange to focus on Holy Communion.  

To most eyes this would seem to be the very thing which often  

divides us, and, as the Christmas season approaches the thoughts  

of Christ's death may be far from our minds. However, let me  

highlight two things in common between our Christmas  

celebrations and our celebration of Communion. 

 

Firstly, both the Christmas festival and the celebration of The 

Lord's Supper are about God’s love on earth; in the person of Jesus 

then, and the Spirit now. Secondly, they are both concerned with 

sharing the common things of the faith. Let me explain: 

 

Call it Folk-Religion, superstition or just simply tradition; there is  

a spirit in the air through Advent and Christmas and, among all the 

other trappings, people celebrate Christmas with a shared meal.  

Jesus as a baby is visited by both wise men and shepherds: All bring 

gifts according to their means and share the good news of what they 

have found. Jesus as an adult shared his table with fishermen and 

tax-collectors: Each shared their gifts as they were able and  

celebrated their life in community. Jesus was always in contact  

with the common people, and at Christmas shouldn't we also be 

glad to share with those who can only give according to the  

measure of faith that they have at present ?  
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As we share together this Christmas let us be aware that we share 

the living bread, our common faith and hope and love, not only with 

all the saints past and present but with everyone we meet.  

 

Jane and I wish you all a blessed Advent and Christmas. 
           
 

Shaun 

//////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////  

 

! ÃÏÕÐÌÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÎÇÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÉÎË ÁÂÏÕÔȡ 

 

Anyone can be World Champion;  
ÏÎÌÙ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÁÃÈÉÅÖÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌ ÂÅÓÔȢ 
 
 
Did you know that “Bible” is an acronym?  It stands for: 
"asic 
)nstructions 
"efore 
,eaving 
%arth 
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WORSHIP IN DECEMBER 
Bowburn 

 

   7th  10.30 a.m. Readers’ Service 
 

 14th  10.30 a.m. Holy Communion - Rev Andy Longe 
 

 21st   10.30 a.m. Carol Service - Rev Raymond Hay 
 

 28th    3.00 p.m. United Service at Elvet 

 

Elvet 
     

  7th  10.45 a.m. Holy Communion - Rev Robert Fisher 

   6.00 p.m. Methsoc 
 

 14th   8.30 a.m. Holy Communion - Rev Shaun Swithenbank 

 10.45 a.m. Gift Service  - All-Age Worship and Parade 

   Deacon Annette Sharp 

   6.00 p.m. Rev Angy Long 
 

 21st    3.00 p.m. Carol Service  - Rev Shaun Swithenbank 
 

 28th   3.00 p.m. United Service 

   All-Age Worship led by the Lunch Stop team 

 

 

Framwellgate Moor 
    

   7th  10.30 a.m. Mr Bill Offler 
 

 14th    5.30 p.m.  Carol Service - Mr Andrew Sterling 
 

 21st   10.30 a.m. Mr Sean Conroy  
 

 28th    3.00 p.m. United Service at Elvet 
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WORSHIP IN DECEMBER 

North Road 
 

   7th  10.30 a.m. Readers’ Service 
 

 14th  10.30 a.m. Rev Shaun Swithenbank 
 

 21st    3 p.m. Carol Service - Deacon Annette Sharp 
 

 28th   3.00 p.m. United Service at Elvet 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

CHRISTMAS SERVICES 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Elvet 
Christmas Eve  11.30 p.m.  Midnight Communion 

Christmas Day  10.30 a.m.  All-Age Worship 

 

North Road 
Christmas Day  10.30 a.m.  All-Age Worship 

 

For services in January and February, please consult the plan. 
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L ǎƘƻǳƭŘΣ ŬǊǎǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭΣ 
ŀǎƪ ǘƻ ōŜ ŦƻǊƎƛǾŜƴ ŦƻǊ ƴƻǘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǝƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǊŜǾƛŜǿ ƛƴ  

ǘƘŜ {ŜǇǘ-bƻǾ ŜŘƛǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜΦ 
 

L ǿŀǎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭƭȅ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǜǳƭ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ǎƘƻǿΣ ŀƴŘ  
ǘƘƻǊƻǳƎƘƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ƛǘΣ - ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ƛǎǎǳŜ ƻŦ ά¢ƘŜ [ƛƴƪέ ǿŀǎ ǎƻ ǇŀŎƪŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ 
ƴŜǿǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ όƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŀ άŎƻƭƻǳǊέ ǎǳǇǇƭŜƳŜƴǘύ ǘƘŀǘ L ŎƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ  
ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǿƘƛŎƘ L ƘŀŘ ōŜŜƴ ǎŜƴǘΦ  hŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜΣ ƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ 
ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ŦƻǳǊ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ όƘǳǊǊŀƘΗύ ǿŜ Ƴŀȅ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ  

ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ ǎƛȄ ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ  
ƛΦŜΦ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǘǿƻ ƳƻƴǘƘǎύΦ 

 

Ϧ¢ƘŜ [ƛǧƭŜ /ƻǳƴǘ .ƻǊƻǿƭŀǿǎƪƛϦ  
ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ŀǘ bƻǊǘƘ wƻŀŘ ƻƴ мпǘƘ WǳƴŜΦ  

 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ǇƭŀȅΣ ǘƘŜ ƛŘŜŀ ƻŦ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΥ wƻǎŜ wŜŜǾŜΣ ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ 
ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƎƛǾŜƴ ƴƻǝŎŜ ƻŦ ƘŜǊ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǘǿƻ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴǎΦ {ƘŜ ŎƻƳǇƻǎŜŘ 
ǘƘŜ ǎŎǊƛǇǘΣ ƭȅǊƛŎǎ ǘƻ ǎƻƴƎǎΣ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŎƛŘŜƴǘŀƭ ƳǳǎƛŎΣ ŎƘƻǎŜ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǎǘΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ  
ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳǳǎƛŎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǾƛƻƭƛƴΦ ! Ƴǳƭǝ-ǘŀƭŜƴǘŜŘ ƭŀŘȅ ƛƴŘŜŜŘΗ 
¢ƘŜ /ƻǳƴǘ ǿŀǎ ōƻǊƴ ƛƴ tƻƭŀƴŘ ƛƴ мтоф ŀƴŘ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴ 5ǳǊƘŀƳΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŜ 
ƭƻǾŜŘΣ ƛƴ мтфл ǳƴǝƭ Ƙƛǎ ŘŜŀǘƘ ƛƴ муот ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜ ƻŦ фтΦ IŜ ǿŀǎ ōǳǊƛŜŘ ƛƴ 5ǳǊƘŀƳ 
/ŀǘƘŜŘǊŀƭΣ ŀƴ ƘƻƴƻǳǊ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǊŜƅŜŎǘǎ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘ ǊŜƎŀǊŘ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
Ŏƛǘȅϥǎ ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅΣ ōȅ Ƙƛǎ ŎƘŀǊƳ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ŘŜǎǇƛǘŜ Ƙƛǎ ƭŀŎƪ ƻŦ ƛƴŎƘŜǎ - ƻƴƭȅ 
ǘƘǊŜŜ ŦŜŜǘ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƛƴ ƘŜƛƎƘǘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŎƘŀǊƳ ǿŀǎ ƴƻ Řƻǳōǘ ŀ ŎƻƴǎŜǉǳŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ƭƛŦŜ  
ōŜŦƻǊŜ мтфл ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŀŘ ōŜŜƴ Ƴƻǎǘ ǾŀǊƛŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ 
ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŎƻǳƴǘŜŘ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ƳŜƳƻƛǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ wƻǎŜ ŘǿŜƭǘ ƻƴ - Ƙƛǎ ōƛǊǘƘ ƛƴ tƻƭŀƴŘΣ ǘƘŜ 
ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ŀǊƛǎǘƻŎǊŀǝŎ ŀƴŘ Ǌƻȅŀƭ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ǿƘƻ ōŜŦǊƛŜƴŘŜŘ ƘƛƳΣ Ƙƛǎ ƳŀǊǊƛŀƎŜΣ Ƙƛǎ ǘǊŀǾŜƭǎ 
ǘƻ tŀǊƛǎΣ ±ƛŜƴƴŀΣ {ǘ tŜǘŜǊǎōǳǊƎΣ CƛƴƭŀƴŘΣ ǘƘŜ aƛŘŘƭŜ 9ŀǎǘΣ ǘƘŜ !ǊŎǝŎ /ƛǊŎƭŜΣ ǘƘŜ 
.ŀƭƪŀƴǎ ŀƴŘ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘΦ {ƻ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ wƻǎŜϥǎ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ƛƴǘŜǊƭǳŘŜǎΣ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ tƻƭƻƴŀƛǎŜΣ 
aŀȊǳǊƪŀΣ ϦŎƻƭŘϦ ƳǳǎƛŎ όŀƴŘ ƛǘ ŦŜƭǘ ƭƛƪŜ ƛǘΗύΣ άǊƻƳŀƴǝŎϦ ƳǳǎƛŎΣ ϦŘǿŀǊŦϦ ƳǳǎƛŎΤ 
ϦǎŜŀϦ ƳǳǎƛŎΣ Ϧ[ƻƴŘƻƴϦ ƳǳǎƛŎ όǾŜǊȅ .ǊƛǝǎƘύΣ 5ǳǊƘŀƳ ƳǳǎƛŎΣ ŀƭƭ ǾŜǊȅ ŜũŜŎǝǾŜ ŀƴŘ 
ǿŜƭƭ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǉǳŀǊǘŜǘκǉǳƛƴǘŜǘΦ 
wƻǎŜϥǎ ǎŎǊƛǇǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀƳǳǎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ŎŀǎǝƴƎ όƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
ǘŀƭƭŜǎǘ ǎƘŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ŬƴŘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ /ƻǳƴǘΗύ ƛƳŀƎƛƴŀǝǾŜΦ  
{ƘŜ ƘŀŘ ŎŀǇǘǳǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŜǎǎŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊƛƻŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ /ƻǳƴǘϥǎ ŜȄǘŜƴǎƛǾŜ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅǎ 
ƛƴ ǿƻǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ǉƭŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǎƘƻǊǘ ǊŜǾǳŜ - ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴŜŘ 
ǇƻŜǘǊȅ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎǎΣ Ǉƛŀƴƻ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŀƴŘ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǊƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ǾƻƛŎŜΣ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǿƘƛŎƘ  
ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀȅΦ 
Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ Ƴƻǎǘ ŜƴƧƻȅŀōƭŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŀǳŘƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ŀƴŘ 
ŜǾŜǊȅ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ǘƻ wƻǎŜ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƛǎΦ {ƘŜ ƛǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƘŜǊ ƴŜȄǘ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ 
ŀƴŘ ƛǘϥǎ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƎƻƻŘΦ      wŜǾƛŜǿ ōȅ /ƻƭƛƴ wǳǘƘŜǊŦƻǊŘ 
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NORTH ROAD METHODIST CHURCH 
CONCERT 

November 29th 
at 2.30p.m. 

Pittington Brass Band 
will launch our Christmas celebrations. 

 

Collection in aid of the North Road Church project 
 

=========================================  
 

"SONGS FOR EVERYONE" AT NORTH ROAD - SATURDAY 13TH SEPTEMBER 
 

This concert lived up to its name with songs ranging from Grand Opera to 

Lieder, from Gilbert and Sullivan to musicals. The singers were Anna  

Foster (Soprano) and Paul Smith (Tenor) and with David Williams as  

accompanist. Such a programme was reflected in a "full house" audience. 
 

Both singers proved to be top class. Paul began with Verdi's familiar  

"La Donna è Mobile" from Rigoletto, matched by a Mozart aria from Don 

Giovanni by Anne and followed by a duet from the same opera, each  

introduced by the singers in a most informal way and showing excellent 

rapport in the duet. This would be a pattern for the remainder of the  

concert. 
 

We heard two arias from operas by Handel including the well-known 

"Where 'er you walk". A Schumann lied enabled Anna to show her full 

vocal power and Schubert's "To Music" was also well-received. Anna 

raised the rafters with some of her high notes in the Pirates of Penzance 

extract, to loud applause. Paul matched this with "Take a pair of sparkling 

eyes" from The Gondoliers. Other highlights were Anna's rendering of 

"Can't help loving that man" from Jerome Kern's Showboat and Paul's  

performance of "Mr Cellophane" from Chicago. More duets followed - 

from West Side Story ("Somewhere") and from Phantom of the Opera 

("All I ask of you") which brought the concert to a conclusion. 
 

The time had passed so quickly - the standard of entertainment saw to that 

- two fine singers on top form delighting us with their talent and  

enthusiasm and drawing us into the music. And in all this, David had  

contributed so much with his sensitive support from the piano. 
 

The next concert in the series is by the Pittington Brass Band on  

29th November at 2.30pm.        wŜǾƛŜǿ ōȅ /ƻƭƛƴ wǳǘƘŜǊŦƻǊŘ 



8 

0ÁÔ *ÏÈÎÓÏÎ ÔÈÁÎËÓ %ÌÖÅÔ ÆÏÒ ÍÏÎÉÅÓ ÒÁÉÓÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ +×ÁÇÁÌÁ 4ÒÕÓÔȢ 
 

Most if not all of you know that I am rarely speechless, but when I look at 

what Elvet has achieved for Kwagala - I almost am! …. 
 

Over five years ago we invited Christine (Steptoe) here to tell us about an 

“infant project” in Uganda that she and Neville (Steptoe) were involved in 

- it was a dream and barely “off the ground” - but our church here took it 

to its heart and became Kwagala’s best friend.  Your support, then,  

literally got the project out of the ground and EVENTUALLY with the 

inevitable trials and tribulations, land was bought, house built, family 

moved, a future secured for lost, hopeless abandoned, desperate children.  

During this long journey many of you have had the privilege of meeting 

Esther, the heart of Kwagala - her dream to have a home of love and  

cuddles, respect and faith - not an institution or an orphanage.  The years 

have passed with visits from Keith and Chris, Christine and Neville, our 

son Richard, and Michael, a new friend of Kwagala.  So we returned to ask 

Elvet again to support the work and once again the best friend put its arms 

around this community and its heart into its future and helped AGAIN. 
 

As is the case with most charities, Kwagala relies on its long-term  

supporters- and we have been moved by their kindness, dedicated support 

and interest but when we launched this project last September - I couldn’t 

begin to guess how much you’d help…. The long-ago wish list for a  

different vehicle, a computer, a new water tower were dealt with along the 

way.  OVER £30,000 were raised.  All I can promise you is that nothing 

will be wasted and all will be done to benefit those in Kwagala’s care. 
 

I must thank our brilliant project team - Dave and Sue, Christine and 

Melvyn, Chris and Pat, Dot and Ken, Anne and John, Chris and Val, Bev 

and Jean, Ann, Brian, Helen, Pam, Mary and Rebecca - it’s no cliché but it 

would have been impossible without them.  Every daft idea I had was 

adapted, changed or discarded with enthusiasm, hard work and love and I 

will never forget it.  Thanks, too, to our friends at the Garden Centre, at the 

Pavilion Restaurant, at the Millennium Restaurant; the tech team who 

“sweated over Mamma Mia” and the chorus who sang for us; thanks for 

the cakes that have been baked, the talks given, the car parks manned, the 

chutney made, the cakes decorated, the carols sung and the breath-taking 

effort by “so many” on Miners’ Gala Day - not forgetting the corned beef 

pies that would have girdled the earth - it’s been amazing. 

There is a saying, “For evil to flourish, it is only necessary for good men  



9 

to do nothing”.  Elvet, no-one could accuse you of that - looking back 

over the years, the home and away projects that you have launched or  

Supported is staggering.  You have never sat back and done nothing.  

Sometimes, we are anxious about the future and we worry about what to 

do - the community here remains life-changing and life-affirming - we 

must remember that. 
 

We haven’t solved Africa’s problems, but there is a tiny corner of Uganda 

that has your name on it and I am so proud of 

what you have achieved in Christ’s name. 

 
ELVET PROJECT 2014-15 
 

When one project closes, another one opens  
 

After a fantastic year of fund-raising for Kwagala, we are now taking up the chal-
lenge of our new ñhome-basedò Key Project, South Shields. 
 

On Tuesday, 12th August, a group of five - Dot, Ken, Pat, Pauline and Penny  
travelled there to be welcomed by Jean and some of her staff.  They told us the 
history of the Project and showed us around. 
 

Their enthusiasm and energy for the Project was infectious and we were im-
pressed by their dedication and organization skills in keeping ñmany balls in the air 
or plates spinningò at the same time.  The Project also works closely with other 
charities and it seems to us a great use of the expertise available. 
 

We visited the supported accommodation of Flavia House, up and running for four 
plus years and met a couple of the young people currently occupying the property.  
On then to Strickland House, a newly acquired property still being renovated and 
this is the house where our money will be used. 
 

We left having no doubt that our money is needed, will be well used and we are 
now excited by the challenge.  We encourage you all to give the Project all the 
support you can - physically and prayerfully. 
 

An added bonus for us as a church about to embark on being a ñfood bank  
distribution pointò was that we acquired a steel cupboard (surplus to requirements 
at the Key Project office) and also had an insight into how their food bank  
operates. 
 

The afternoon in South Shields ended as the five of us made our way to ñGeorge 
Scottôs benchò near to Trow Point.  Surprisingly (or not) Pat had some polish and 
a duster for the commemoration plaque and we all sat on his bench and fondly 
remembered him. 
 

As we sat enjoying the wonderful view out to sea, we did get a bit carried away 
with ideas for outings, fish and chip suppers, games and sponsored walks/cycle 
rides etc. etc. 
 

Watch this space for news of events and do join in whenever you can. 
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THE GREAT DURHAM BAKE-OFF 
 

The spin off from Margaretôs Mannas. 
 

by Gwyn Purvis 
 

 

Quite by chance Aziza, Martina and I tasted a coffee and walnut 

cake down at Mannas and felt we had to track down the creator of 

such a delicious offering. For some time we had been looking for a 

cook, who could make sponges rise, to demonstrate the necessary 

skills to our Durham University International Women’s Group. 

Margaret, when found, kindly offered to run a workshop for us. 

 

So, on a Thursday morning during our summer programme,  

Margaret turned up at Keenan House loaded with pans, spoons, 

flour and butter and a whole tin of previously-prepared cup cakes.  
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In front of 30 or so women all living in Durham and from around 

the globe; from Chile, Equador and Brazil to Indonesia, S Korea, 

Singapore and China; US to Oman and Saudi; Algeria and Tunisia 

to India and Europe; and an equal number of children, Margaret set 

up to make the perfect sponge cake. Maybe she thought Mannas on 

a Friday might be easier but there was an immediate rapport  

between the women and herself and she brilliantly demonstrated 

how to bake and decorate a chocolate sponge cake. There were lots 

of questions about the ingredients and different ones that could be 

used, the proper way to mix and cook the cake and how to stop 

things going wrong. Afterwards we ate the cake and the mini cakes 

over a cup of coffee.  
 

We’d like to thank Margaret for a wonderful morning with her. The 

cakes were delicious and the women really appreciated her sharing 

her time and expertise with them. 
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Elvet joins North Road as a Foodbank Distribution Centre 

 

A recent meeting of the Elvet Growth and Mission Group heard a 

presentation from Bev Anderson, Project Manager of Durham  

Christian Partnership’s County Durham Foodbank. 

Foodbank is a crisis service, and clients need emergency rations of 

food once or twice in six months.  Emergency food is often required 

when benefit payments are late or are being re-assessed; other clients 

have work, but it is only temporary or their income is insufficient to 

their needs.  Clients receive vouchers from a referral agency (social 

services or their doctor) and often chat while their voucher is being 

checked for validity and their parcel being made up.  A chat can help 

in a general way, or, if there are problems, help and support can be 

offered.  Foodbank can offer social contact, help with budgeting and, 

in some cases, ‘cooking on a budget’ courses.  Clients usually walk 

to collect their food. 

The North Road food distribution centre is extremely busy, opening 

Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays.  For example, the two-hour 

opening slot on Fridays provides food for approximately 40 clients.  

20 volunteers work there in groups of three or four. 

Elvet opens on a Tuesday afternoon and is similarly staffed. 

For more information about foodbanks, visit the Methodist Church 

website and type “Foodbanks” in the search box.  The publication, 

“Faith in Foodbanks?”,  provides stories, pie charts and percentages 

to explode myths about poverty. 



13 

Kathleen OôFarrell, the author of this poem, tells us that she writes 
ñfor the sheer joy of itò.  She is now 90 and has been writing poetry 
since she was at school. I would like to thank her for so kindly  
giving me permission to print this lovely poem.  (Editor) 

 

The Christmas Card  
Just a week before Christmas, there came through the door 

Of the little post-office-cum-grocery store. 

Miss Emily Linnet; each Tuesday came she 

For her pension, her biscuits, her sugar and tea; 

Incredibly old, incredibly thin, 

In ancient black garments, though neat as a pin. 

But today, when her ordinary shopping was done, 

She asked for a Christmas card.  “Yes, only one! 

That’s all I require,” she confessed, with a smile, 

As her gentle old fingers turned over the pile. 

“All of my nearest and dearest are dead, 

But it won’t seem like Christmas without one,” she said. 

And she finally chose one, a heart-warming sight, 

With a glittering tree, and a fire glowing bright. 

“Now, that will look nice on the mantelshelf,” 

She said, then she posted it – to herself! 

 

And when she had gone, little Jennifer Green 

Who served at the counter, a saucy sixteen, 

Laughed her young head off, and all of the folk 

Who came in the shop had a share in the joke. 

For, after she’d served them, she’d say, “Wait a minute, 

And hear about funny old Emily Linnet … 

She bought her own Christmas card!  Posted it, too! 

I think it’s the queerest thing ever, don’t you?” 

And the customers listened, then went on their way, 

With their minds on Miss Linnet the rest of the day. 
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A short while before Christmas, three days, perhaps four, 

The postman came, laden, to Miss Linnet’s door. 

He’d a sackful of cards, and each single one in it 

Was plainly addressed to ‘Miss Emily Linnet’. 

There was one from the vicar, with uplifting verse, 

And one from Miss Fairfax, the kind district nurse. 

The milkman had sent one, and old Mr Dean 

Who worked for the Council and kept the roads clean. 

There was one from the doctor, and one from Miss Dell 

Who did all his housework, and answered the bell. 

The Scouts sent a bundle, and so did the Guides, 

And the Cubs and the Brownies, and dozens besides 

Who’d heard Jenny’s story, like small, freckled Joe 

Who delivered the papers, and Ruby and Flo 

Who worked at the kennels, and jovial Matt, 

Mine host of ‘The Tavern’ – a comic one, that! 

There was one from the Squire, very tasteful, of course, 

And even young Jenny, in fit of remorse. 

All the folk of the village, and each girl and boy, 

Had sent warmest greetings of seasonal joy, 

And some bore a message like “Please come to tea, 

How about Boxing Day, round about three?” 
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They came by the dozen, they came by the score, 

And still they kept coming, as never before, 

Witty cards, pretty cards, some most disarming, 

All shapes and all sizes, with verses quite charming; 

And lonely Miss Linnet, forgotten for years, 

Was torn between wonderment, laughter, and tears … 

There were old-fashioned carriages, huntsmen so jolly 

And castle halls festooned with green leaves and holly. 

There were shepherds and stables, and great shining stars, 

And an astronaut Santa just landing on Mars. 

There were snow-covered villages, snow-covered moors, 

And small, romping dogs shaking snow off their paws. 

There were robins on flower-pots, and robins in nests, 

And little fat angels in short woolly vests; 

Some sparkling with silver, some gleaming with gold, 

But all, in the firelight, such bliss to behold. 

 

How Miss Linnet prized them!  Alone, in her flat, 

With her budgerigar, and her tortoiseshell cat, 

She knew that these lovely, new friendships would last, 

That loneliness, now, was a thing of the past. 

And all these small tokens, of unselfish love, 

Caused such exultation in heaven above, 

That the whole of the village, the great and the small, 

Enjoyed their most memorable Christmas of all. 

 

And faithful Miss Linnet, her face all aglow, 

Set off, Christmas morning, to trudge through the snow, 

To the small village church, where the Holy Babe lay, 

With cattle all round him, asleep on the hay. 

Kathleen OôFarrell 
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*ÏÉÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÎË 
 

 

Dear Friends,   

 

What a packed issue this is!  I hope the magazine makes a good 

Christmas present for you all.   
 

First of all, I would like to welcome Elvet’s new Chinese  

congregation (page 18)  - and to draw attention to Gwyn Purvis’s 

article about a North Road outreach to foreign women here in 

Durham (page 10). Framwellgate Moor has had an enthusiastic  

visitor (page 20) and poet Kathleen O’Farrell has granted permission 

for us to publish her wonderful poem, “The Christmas Card”  

(page 13).  
 

Find the other delightful articles for yourselves: let me know which 

is your favourite.  Thank you for continuing to submit so many  

interesting and varied pieces. 
 

With my Love and Prayers for a blessed Christmas and looking  

forward to continued unity and fellowship between ourselves and 

with those beyond our walls. 

 

Jackie  
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Copyright Information     
 
 

1) If printed, the information about any song that we use in our Worship 

needs to be passed on to the licence office holder e.g. Penny Bissell for 

Elvet and Bowburn.  This is so we can tell Christian Copyright Licensing 

International (CCLI) that we have used them.   

This also allows the people who have written the music that we use to get 

paid for their work. (You don’t have to pass this information on if we 

have sung out of a hymn book.)  
 

2) This includes any songs we have sung in a group/meeting on our  

premises. 
 

3) If you want to print or project any songs, you need to make sure it has 

the copy right information on it. 
 

This allows us to recognise the work that people have put in to creating 

the songs for us to use.  

It is also the law that this information must be shown.  
 

Copyright information can be easily found on the SongSelect website.  

You should be able to get the copyright information for most songs  

without signing in.  But please don’t hesitate to ask Penny for help. 
 

You should also show the Church’s CCLI Number: e.g. Elvet’s 55566  

[or Calamus 1281]. 
 

So for instance if the song that you have printed or projected is Lord you 

have my heart  the copyright information at the bottom should look like 

this: 
 

aŀǊǘƛƴ {ƳƛǘƘΣ   
ϭ мффн YƛƴƎǎǿŀȅϥǎ ¢Ƙŀƴƪȅƻǳ aǳǎƛŎ 
//[ƛ {ƻƴƎ bǳƳōŜǊ ммлутор 
//[L рррсс 
 

For more information about copyright you can look on the CCLI website, 

and they have some more useful links or check with your named CCL  

office holder.  

 

https://uk.songselect.com/
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Welcome to the New-born! 

Durham Chinese Methodist Church 
by Jessica Chen (edited) 

 

.ȅ DƻŘΩǎ DǊŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ DǳƛŘŀƴŎŜΣ ŀ ƴŜǿ-ōƻǊƴ ōŀōȅ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƘŜƭŘ ƛǘǎ ǾŜǊȅ ŬǊǎǘ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀƊŜǊƴƻƻƴ ƻŦ нмǎǘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ŀǘ hƭŘ 9ƭǾŜǘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǳǎΗ ²Ŝ ǘƘŀƴƪ DƻŘΦ ! ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ŎŀƪŜ ǿƛǘƘ /ƘƛƴŜǎŜ ǿǊƛǝƴƎ ƻŦ 
άCŀƛǘƘΣ IƻǇŜΣ [ƻǾŜέ ƻƴ ƛǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ƳŀŘŜ ƻǳǊ ŬǊǎǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŜǾŜƴ ƳƻǊŜ ƧƻȅŦǳƭ ŀƴŘ 
ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎŦǳƭΦ  
 

[ƻƻƪƛƴƎ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴ CŀƛǘƘΣ ǿŜ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǘǿƻ ǎƛǎǘŜǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ ƛƴ  
aƛŘŘƭŜǎōǊƻǳƎƘ ŀƴŘ bŜǿŎŀǎǘƭŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ōǳƛƭǘ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ƎǊƻǿΤ  
ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƻ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ DƻǎǇŜƭ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ŀƳƻƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ 
ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜ /ƘƛƴŜǎŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ   
 

[ƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ [ƻǾŜΣ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ōǳƛƭǘ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŎƻƭƭŜŀƎǳŜǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ 
ŦǊƻƳ DƻŘ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǳǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ 
ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǎǘŀƴŘ ŬǊƳ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΦ  

 



19 

[ƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ƛƴ IƻǇŜΣ aƛŎŀƘ όсΥуύΣ  
ΨIŜ Ƙŀǎ ǘƻƭŘ ȅƻǳΣ h ƳƻǊǘŀƭΣ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƎƻƻŘΤ 
ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ŘƻŜǎ ǘƘŜ [hw5 ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ 
ōǳǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ƧǳǎǝŎŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ƭƻǾŜ ƪƛƴŘƴŜǎǎΣ 
ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǿŀƭƪ ƘǳƳōƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ DƻŘΚ  w{±Φ 

²ƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ Ψ²ŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘΣ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿŜ 
ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƭƻŎŀƭ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ DƻǎǇŜƭ ǿƛǘƘ /ƘƛƴŜǎŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ 
5ǳǊƘŀƳΦ  
 

²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƴƻǿ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ά{ǘŀƴŘ .ȅ aŜέ 
ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ /ƘƛƴŜǎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƛŦŜ ƛƴ 5ǳǊƘŀƳ ōȅ ǇŀƛǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ 
ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ .ǊƛǝǎƘ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ ƳŜƴǘƻǊΦ .ŜǎƛŘŜǎ ǘƘƛǎΣ ƻǳǊ ōƛōƭŜ ǎǘǳŘȅ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƛǎ 
ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ сǇƳ ŜǾŜǊȅ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŦǊƻƳ 
hŎǘƻōŜǊ ŀǘ сǇƳ ŜǾŜǊȅ CǊƛŘŀȅΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴΤ ŀƴŘ Ƴŀȅ 
DƻŘ ƎǳƛŘŜ ǳǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿŀƭƪ ǿƛǘƘ IƛƳΦ  
ϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤϤ 

 
TUTU CALLS FOR CONCERTED ACTION ON CLIMATE CHANGE 

 

The former Archbishop of Cape Town 
believes that the tactics used to beat apartheid 

should also be used to bring about the end of global warming. 
 

The Most Reverend Desmond Tutu has said: “Nobody should profit 

from the rising temperatures, seas and human suffering caused by 

the burning of fossil fuels.  We can boycott events, sports teams and 

media programming sponsored by fossil fuel companies; demand 

that their advertisements carry health warnings; organise car-free 

days and other platforms to build broader societal awareness. 
 

“The most devastating effects of climate change - deadly storms, 

heat waves, droughts, rising food prices and the advent of climate 

refugees - are being visited on the world’s poor.  Those who have no 

involvement in creating the problem are the most affected, while 

those with the capacity to arrest the slide dither.  Africans, who emit 

far less carbon than the people of any other continent, will pay the 

steepest price.  It is a deep injustice.” 
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Framwellgate Moor  
 

Returning from holiday near Hexham in June this year (2014) my 

husband and I chose a route through Pity Me and Framwellgate 

Moor, because my father used to refer to these places. Not knowing 

the town at all, we turned first into the Community Centre car park 

and went inside. The manager and the caretaker were both very 

welcoming and they showed us the former school hall, where there 

is a memorial to ‘those who made the ultimate sacrifice’ and ‘those 

who served’. My father may have been a pupil in that very 

schoolroom at one time.  
 

We asked directions to the Methodist church, where we were 

observed by Sue Stead. She was struck by our intense interest in the 

building and the notices, and asked if we would like to see inside. 

Clearly yes! She then drove off to fetch the key from her friend 

Eileen Maughan It was an amazing feeling to be looking at a chapel 

where many of the features must surely be almost as they were in 

the first half of the 20th century, with excellent recent additions and 

improvements such as the new hall and kitchen, and soon 

replacement windows on the side, which must certainly be original.  

I feel sure my grandfather, the Reverend William Bell, must have 

preached in the chapel, and I had the idea that my uncle and my 

father might have left for the first World War from there. However, 

on closer inspection of the bibles they were given when leaving for 

the front, I see that they in fact left from Tyne Dock United 

Methodist Sunday School, Hudson Street, North Shields. 

Handwritten in the front of the bibles are ‘sincerest wishes and 

fervent prayers for a successful campaign and safe return. Be strong 

and of a good courage.’ My grandfather is named as Pastor of that 

church. 
 

My uncle, William Robert Bell, joined up in May 1915 and rose to 

be a second lieutenant. He was killed at Ypres in October 1917. My 

father joined in August 1916 and was injured by shrapnel a week 

before my uncle died. Mercifully for the family my father was not  
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sent back to the front but was employed in a barracks in Britain until 

1919.  
 

My grandfather died when I was four years old, and I remember 

only one of our many visits to 17 North Terrace, Framwellgate 

Moor, where he was looked after by my Auntie Millie – Elizabeth 

Miller Bell, who must also have attended the chapel. On these 

occasions I am told that my father would go into a corner with our 

grandfather and talk religion while the rest of us played (for my 

benefit). 
 

In the photograph included with this piece you may see my 

grandfather in the midst of one of his congregations. My father is 

second from the left in the second row. Someone may even 

recognise the building with the balcony. My father, George Dixon 

Bell, had great admiration for his father as a preacher. He also 

adored his mother, but he sadly experienced a childhood without  
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much lightness, and he was continually the new boy at school as the 

family was moved around. He was the middle one of five and would 

be sent to stay with aunts when there was too little room for them 

all.  He always remembered a dismal Christmas with these two 

maiden ladies and receiving just one present – a penknife. He vowed 

that his children would never have a dull Christmas, so every year 

he decorated the house and dressed the tree, and there were always 

lots of presents.  

Our father took the pledge at 18 and held to this abstinence  

religiously, with one exception, when we were out for lunch in a  

hotel on Boxing Day. I can see him now sitting happily with a large 

shapely glass of cider before him, almost certainly believing it was 

not alcoholic! Methodism competed with Anglicanism in our family, 

because our mother came from a fun-loving Anglican household. 

Eventually, for the sake of unity in the marriage my father came  

towards my mother and Anglicanism won. After this crucial  

rapprochement during my childhood I used to go and meet them  

after 8 o’clock communion at South Gosforth Church in Newcastle. 

My father’s last and best period of employment was as manager of 

the Conservative Political Centre bookshop in Victoria Street, a 

stone’s throw from Westminster Abbey. Despite the paradoxes and 

compromises in his life, I’m sure that in his heart my father retained 

his deep love of Methodism and his Liberal values along with his 

huge admiration for his hero Churchill. 
 

I want to thank Sue Stead most sincerely for her kindness in taking 

the trouble to show us Framwellgate Moor Methodist Church. We 

send our best wishes for the church’s continuing ministry, its current 

and future congregation, the new church magazine and the new  

windows.  

 

Joyce Bell, 15 Priory Street, Lewes BN7 1HH   Tel. 01273 473263, 

joyce.dixon.bell@gmail.com 
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Elvetôs Thursday Club 
(Meetings are held at 7.30pm in the Upstairs Room at Elvet.)  

 

11 December  Christmas Celebration Evening  
   (at Jean and Bev Thompsonôs) 
 

22 January  Guess What! In South America  
   Anne Scott  
 

5 February  A Guided Tour of the Organ  
   Martin Clarke  
 

19 February  A Good Read  

   Group Members  

cradle ROLL BIRTHDAYS  

Baptised at Elvet 

 December   
 19th  Maisie Atkinson 

 24th  Evie Rose Foster 

 28th Amelia Lesli Johnson 
 

 January      

 18th Cain Pallister 

 23rd  Matthew Green       

 27th  Rory Edwards  
 

 February     

 10th Daniel Milburn 

 27th  Jacob Bell 
 

JUNIOR CHURCH BIRTHDAYS 

 February   

 15th  Zara Jane Johnson (Elvet) 

 

Happy Birthday  
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Contaminated soil, polluted rivers and forest destruction directly 

threaten the livelihoods of small -scale farmers.  
 

Climate change is having a devastating impact on the worldõs poorest 

rural communities, but small miracles are taking place. This year, 

MRDF is helping small scale farmers in El Salvador, and across the 

world, renew their environment and reap a healthy harvest.  
 

A free Harvest Pack includes:  

* Real-life stories from El Salvador  

* Ready-to -use Harvest service and school assembly  

* Activities for children and young people  

* Colour posters  

* Gift aid envelopes  
 

The majority of the Harvest Pack can be downloaded from http://

www.mrdf.org.uk/pages/harvest_service.php You can also order a free 

hard copy, complete with gift aid envelopes and posters.  
 

http://www.mrdf.org.uk (Methodist Relief & Development Fund)  
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Elvet 
Communion Collections 

Please give generously.   

If possible, information on charities will be on 

the church hall notice board. 
 

Thank you, once again, for your generosity and support.   
 

Upcoming communion donations will be given to the following 
charities: 

December & January    -  St Cuthbert’s Hospice 
 

The Hospice opened in 1988 and provides day care and treatments for 
people with life-limiting illnesses, as well as giving support to their  
families.  A 10 bed In-Patient Unit opened in 2006 to provide specialist 
palliative care to people living in Durham, Chester le Street and  
Derwentside. 
The Day Hospice aims to help patients to promote their quality of life while 
continuing to live at home, and can help families by offering a break from 
caring duties. The staff and volunteers offer supportive care in friendly and 
relaxed surroundings. 
The inpatient unit provides holistic care to patients and their carers. Each 
spacious bedroom has en-suite facilities, and access to a veranda over-
looking the gardens. The unit cares for people with complicated medical 
needs, and admissions are made for help with symptom management, 
short term planned care to support relatives and carers, and for end of life 
care. 
 

February    -  GLOBAL CARE (NORTH EAST) 
 

This local branch of Global Care has been raising funds for Cambodia for 
the past 3 years but we are now focusing our fundraising for the Soroti 
Day Centre for children with disabilities in Uganda.  Within this society 
there is a stigma in relation to disability.  The Soroti Day Centre is where 
children with disabilities can come for treatment, fun and loving care.  It 
offers respite to families who may need a rest from the demands of 24 
hour care, or may use the opportunity to work and earn a supplementary 
income.  Ten children are brought to the centre each day, where they  
receive basic therapy, help with life skills, extra feeding and loving care.   
13 year old Markôs story is not uncommon: prior to attending the  
centre, Mark had only ever left the house in order to visit the hospital.   
The disability centre has opened up a whole new world for this vulnerable 
young man.   

http://www.stcuthbertshospice.com/
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5 year old Joy was blinded and disfigured shortly after birth, the victim of an 
acid attack.  Since she began attending the centre, her mother has been 
jailed for beating this little girl, after she spilled a cup of water.  Sponsorship 
is paying for Joy to board at a school for the blind near Soroti, where she is 
currently on trial to see if the care is suitable for such a relatively young child.  
Global Care has agreed that Joy can live at the centre in the holidays, where 
she will need a full-time matron to care for her.   
For further information please contact John or Anne Scott 

(johnannescott@gmail.com) 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
BAPTISMS  

 

We have welcomed into the family of the Church 

12 October   Emma- Jane ASHURST (Bowburn) 
 

26 October   Oliver PHARAOH (Elvet) 
 
 

WEDDINGS  
 

Every good wish to these happy couples married  

at our church in Elvet! 

18 October Graham LEE and Allison COULTHARD 
 

19 October Chris HOLDEN and Kay TEASDALE 
 

1 November Paul WIGGINS and Sarah GILBERT 
 

FUNERALS  
 

Our condolences to the families and friends of those whose funerals 

have been held at our church in Elvet 

10 October Emily SCOTT 
 

   28 October Brenda FARISH  
 

29 October Sienna GLENDINNING 
 

10 November David MACFARLANE 
 

26 November Gwynneth MACFARLANE 
 

mailto:johnannescott@gmail.com
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THE WEEK IN BOWBURN 
 

Sundays  10.30 am Morning Worship 

Wednesdays   2 - 3 pm Prayer & Fellowship Meeting  

     last Weds of month. 

Thursdays   9.00 am * “Drop-in”  

    5.30 pm * Brownies 

    (Contact: Karen Heron 07921377321) 

      7.15 pm * Guides  

    (Contact Rosalind [Ros] Waites 0191 377 9995)   

     * term-time only 

http://www.durhamdeernessmethodist.org.uk/wordpress/?

page_id=10 

 

** Monday 7.45 p.m. **  

House Group at ñNewton Hallò (alternate weeks) 
A new branch of this house group will be running from  
January, 2015 at West Grange Farm, Shincliffe, DH1 2TB. 
 

Why not come along? 
 

Further details from Penny Bissell or Jane Swithenbank 
 

############################ 

 

THE WEEK AT FRAMWELLGATE MOOR 
Sundays 10.30 am  Morning Worship 
 

Tuesdays 10.00 am Prayer Meeting 
 

Thursdays    10 - 11am Dance Fusion 
 

Framwellgate’s Church Hall is rented out during the week for exercise 

classes. 

Why not visit their website for details? - especially if you live in the area. 

http://www.durhamdeernessmethodist.org.uk/wordpress/?page_id=236 
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THE WEEK AT NORTH ROAD 

Sun 10.30 am Morning Worship    

Tues  10.00- 1.30 (fortnightly) Craftworks with Mannas light lunch 

Thurs 9.30-11.30 * Messy Mornings  

Fri     11.00- 1.30  Mannas - Food and Friendship every Friday 

Sat    (second Saturday) Coffee Morning 

 9.00- 10.15 (third Saturday) Men’s Breakfast 

    * term-time only 

http://www.northroadmethodist.org.uk/ 

 

THE WEEK AT ELVET 
 

Sun    8.30 a.m. Second Sunday, Holy Communion  

   10.45 a.m. Morning Service & Junior Church, including Cr¯che 

    6.00 p.m. Evening Worship   

    7.30 p.m. MethSoc (term-time) 
 

Mon    2.00 p.m. Prayer Meeting (2nd & 4th Mon) 

    5.30 p.m.  Rainbows (Girls 5-7 yrs.) at St.. Oswald’s 

    5.45 p.m. Brownies (Girls 7-10 yrs) at St. Oswald’s 

    6.00 p.m. Cubs (Open Group)  [Boys and Girls 8-10½ yrs.] 

    7.30 p.m.  Guides (Girls 10-14 yrs.) at St. Oswald’s 

    7.30 p.m. Explorers (Open Group)  [Mixed 14½-18 yrs.] 

    7.45 p.m. House Group at Newton Hall (alternate weeks) 

   ** See top of page 26 

 Rainbows, Brownies and Guides contact number 372 1786 
 

Tue  10.15 a.m. Halliday Grove House Group (alternate weeks) 

    5.30 p.m. Beavers (Open Group)  [Boys and Girls 6-8] 

    7.10 p.m. Scouts (Open Group)  [Boys and Girls10½-14½] 
    

Wed   12 noon  Lunch Stop  ALL welcome (roughly equates with term-time) 

     2.00 p.m. Women's Fellowship (1st & 3rd weeks) 
 

Thurs  10.00 a.m. Arts & Crafts Workshop 

    7.30 p.m. Thursday Club for All (alternate weeks) 

http://www.elvet-church.org.uk/ 
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ELVET, NORTH ROAD, FRAMWELLGATE MOOR and 

BOWBURN METHODIST  CHURCHES 

Ministers 

 Rev Shaun Swithenbank B.Sc. 

Tel: 340 9701 

 

and 

Deacon Annette Sharp 

Tel: 373 7446   
         

 

 

DONôT FORGET 

Copy for the Marchï May Magazine  

should reach Jackie Fielding by  

25th January 

via the pocket in the rear entrance hall at Elvet, 

by phone on Durham 384 7305  

or by e-mail at fielding@durhamcity.org.uk 
 

Alternatively, those at Shincliffe and Bowburn can contact 

Liz Atkinson on 01388 329437. 

Those at North Road can contact Martin Wright. 

Those at Framwellgate Moor can contact Eileen Maughan. 

eileenmaughan@yahoo.co.uk 


